From: PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk [mailto:PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk] 
Sent: 17 April 2014 18:57
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 14/00412/F

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 6:57 PM on 17 Apr 2014 from Mr George Gibbs.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Land Adjoining And West Of Stonecroft House Clifton Road Deddington 

	Proposal:
	Erection of 26 dwellings comprising 17 private market sale dwellings and 9 affordable dwellings and the provision of a car parking area for 40 vehicles for users of the recreational facilities at Deddington Castle. 

	Case Officer:
	Tracey Morrissey 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mr George Gibbs

	Email:
	

	Address:
	15 Grange Park, Steeple Aston, Oxfordshire OX25 4SR


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	Neighbour

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	Sir, As chairman of the volunteer group 'Friends of the Castle Grounds' set up at the request of the Parish Council to improve the environment in the old castle grounds so that it is now much more conducive to relaxation for all the public who care to visit, I am writing to strenuously object to this proposed developement. The castle and after its demolition the site itself have remained free from nearby building for a thousand years, as one walks around, especially on the tops of the banks you get a sense of history unfolding. You can imagine that the soldiers who guarded the castle for William the Conqueror's brother Odo must have seen the same sights and heard similar sounds. Now we are faced with a proposal to put 26 houses in extremely close proxomity to this wonderfully peaceful site, combined with a car park for 40 vehicles with no immediate access to the castle itself. This car park will not get much use, since I moved to the village in 1994 I have only ever seen more than three cars at the castle when we as a working party have been busy clearing the area. The thought that this lovely peaceful site could be desecrated, against planning constraints governing national heritage sites is very disturbing, to which end I urge you to refuse this application with a similar robustness as was shown by the Parish Council last time an application was submitted. Yours faithfully George Gibbs


